
Medina County All Hazards Advisory Committee 

June 9th, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes 

 

Members Present  Attendees  
Bill Disbrow Bob Linder Matt Sturgeon  
Jason Davis Christina Fozio Ben Nau  
Rob Haas Larry Walters   

    
    

 

Bob Linder called the meeting to order at 9:31 AM.  

Rob Haas motioned to approve the May 12, 2021 minutes with clarification that they should show he 

attended the meeting via Zoom; as seconded by Jason Davis; and approved by all.  

Old Business 

Christina Fozio updated the group on the RFQ for architectural services. The RFQ was readvertised 

because we only received one submission from the first advertisement. Christina said we should receive 

more than one submission by the deadline of June 11th.   

Ben Nau updated that the boat trailer wheel bearing repairs were completed last Friday. EMA received 

the titles of ownership. He will transport the boat to Burgess in Loudonville, OH on Friday, June 11th for 

hull repairs.  

Ben Nau reported the FIU camera and accessories are ordered and will ship on June 13th.  

Chatham Rescue Truck – This discussion was tabled at the previous meeting. Rob Haas said space for the 

truck is an issue. Christina said we cannot accept a truck when we don’t have a place to store it. 

Christina suggested that Chatham Township consider transferring the truck to the Sheriff’s Office.  

New Business 

Christina informed the group that she has been updating Chippewa Lake Village Council on the building 

project. EMA will participate in the Chippewa Lake July 4th parade.  

Bob Linder relayed an inquiry from Chuck Cali to house a UAV at Brunswick Hills FD to have a drone 

located in the north of part the county. After a short discussion, the group will continue the topic for the 

next meeting.  

Jason Davis asked for an updated list of All-Hazards assets and their current location. Christina Fozio will 

provide that.  

Bob Linder commented that the recent water recovery in Wadsworth Township went well. Also, the 

recent CART activation and UAV Team call In Wadsworth went well. Dispatch was made aware of the 

error in which the hazmat team was initially paged instead of the UAV team. 

Bob thanked EMA for attending Wadsworth’s First Friday event.  



Larry Walters reported that the Rope & Confined Space Team members completed technician class on 

Sunday. He commended them on completing the challenging scenario they were given.    

Christina Fozio relayed a suggestion to build a relationship with the ski team. The Water Team could 

attend their developmental team trainings on Chippewa Lake on Thursdays.    

Next meeting: July 7th 1:00 PM 

Christina Fozio motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:59 AM; as seconded by Jason Davis and 

approved by all.   

 

 

 


